Written testimony statements for the Field Hearing should follow the formatting requirements that is outlined in the original advisory announcement (it was linked in the original email). Keep in mind that although the Field Hearing was on Monday November 20th, the deadline for written comments is by the close of Business on Monday, December 4, 2023. 
The outline below is written by Suzie Dixon from CALRTA. They do say it must be submitted on a word doc.  if you are an apple user there is a way to save a docx or share as a docx. You can also save a google doc as a word doc.
1. In Subject line put: Chairman Smith and Social Security Subcommittee Chairman Ferguson Announce Subcommittee Field Hearing on Social Security Disservice to Public Servants
2. In the body of the email - your name, phone number, email, FAX
3. Attach your comments in a word document. DO NOT INCLUDE YOUR PERSONAL CONTACT INFORMATION on that word doc.
4.  The email below is the email to submit your written testimony.
WMSubmission@mail.house.gov   
Our written comments are so important in getting us to the next step in moving H.R. 82 along. PLEASE encourage others to submit as well. 
